

वास्तुविद अधिनियम, 1972 के अंतर्गत भारत सरकार का एक स्वायत्त सांविधिक निकाय (An Autonomous Statutory Body of Govt. of India, under the Architects Act, 1972)

Ref. No.CA/5/Academic/2021/Circular October 25, 2021

- TO ALL SECRETARIES OF HIGHER/TECHNICAL EDUCATION IN STATES/UTS OF INDIA
- 2. TO ALL DIRECTORS OF TECHNICAL EDUCATION IN STATES/UTS OF INDIA
- 3. TO ALL THE HEADS OF ARCHITECTURAL INSTITUTIONS IMPARTING RECOGNIZED ARCHITECTURAL QUALIFICATIONS IN THE COUNTRY
- 4. TO ALL THE UNIVERSITIES AWARDING B.ARCH./M.ARCH. DEGREE IN THE COUNTRY

Sub. : Admission into 1<sup>st</sup> year of 5-year B.Arch. degree course at institutions approved by the Council for the academic session 2021-2022– reg.

Dear Sir/Madam,

This is in continuation of our earlier circulars dated 01.09.2021, 24.09.2021 & 07.10.2021. As you are aware, the Council of Architecture, a Statutory Body of the Government of India, regulates the Architectural Education throughout the country under the provisions of the Architects Act, 1972.

Due to threat of the COVID-19 pandemic and subsequent lockdowns at various places in the country, the Council observed that the results of the Class XII examinations were declared late. The admission process has also been delayed considerably by various admission authorities in the country for the academic session 2021-2022.

In view of the same, the Council of Architecture, in order to ensure continuation of academic activities, conduct of the examinations and declaration of results etc., while at the same time to also safeguard the interests of the academic fraternity and to ensure health, safety and security of the students, faculty & staff, has decided that the admissions to the first year of 5-year B.Arch. degree course at architectural institutions for the session 2021-22 may be completed by **November 30**, **2021**. The classes for Architecture course may commence from **December 1**, **2021**. Further, the institutions need to apply for enrolment of students admitted for the academic session 2021-2022 at the portal of the Council latest by **December 31**, **2021**.

It may be kindly be noted that **no further extension in the last date of admission shall be considered by the Council.** The reservation of seats for admission into 1st year of 5-year B.Arch. course shall be as per the policy of Central Government or the respective State Governments.

All the admission authorities, institutions and universities imparting B.Arch. course in the country are therefore requested to take note of the above and adhere to the last date of admission while granting admission to students into 1<sup>st</sup> year of the course.

my

faithfully.

R.K. Oberoi Registrar